August 18th Board Meeting

Gary Garrett, Joyce Moore, and Gilbert Guzman all with TPWD attended our meeting.

1. Rick Wilson reported $3,946.20 in our treasury and a membership of 64.
2. The minutes for the June and July board minutes were approved.
3. Trash bags: It was agreed to accept the "bar" of the Nueces River Authority's bas contingent on what our cost would be. Scott will check with Sky Lewey on this.
4. Paddling Trails: Opening still targeted for 1st of March, but agreed that we need to continue working on moving ahead.

5.Art Mudge, representing the Upper Llano Soil & Water Conservation District, requested a letter of support from the SLWA for the ULSDC's in their pursuit of funding from TSSWCB for a water supply enhancement project. The board approved the letter of support and Scott agreed to write it within the week.
6. Tom Arsuffi informed the board of two interactive electronic kiosk, one for Tech and possibly one for a location in Junction, such as the library. This request was made to ???
7. A committee & subgroup made up of board members, members and other stakeholders of the Upper Llano watershed for the purpose of writing the watershed conservation plan was discussed. Board members James Murr, Scott Richardson, Art Mudge, Ruthie Russell, Rick Wilson, and Tom Arsuffi agreed to serve on the committee. It was suggested to be sure to ask business owners, Dhandy Kothman with NRCS, the KOA owner, and landowners near Morgan's park, who Z will provide names of. After Tyson returns a date will be set for a meeting to begin the process.
8. It was agreed to reschedule the Oct.8th Riparian/Gradient Boundary workshop to after the first of the year closer to the Paddling Trails opening.

9. Scott informed the board on the proposed program to educate the local public on the rudimentary regulations, laws, and rights governing ground and surface waters. This will be sponsored by the City of Junction, Kimble County, Kimble County Groundwater District, and the SLWA, which the board approved. A panel of composed of Caroline Runge and representatives for TCEQ and LCRA have been proposed. The proposed dates are Sept. 20 & 27. More information will follow.

10. The rest of the meeting was spent on the Oasis Fire restoration workshop.

· Gary Garrett gave summarized the background of the workshop by telling about the July 21st meeting (see summary report)

· Meeting format will be a morning session indoors at TTU for the basics followed by the outside demonstrations 

· It was explained that the SLWA is the coordinator and facilitator of the workshop.
· The board voted to hold the workshop on Nov. 12th

· The board voted to use the volunteered tracts of land in the Fox Hollow subdivision as the site.

· The board agreed that the workshop would be opened to the public (Scott has checked with the president of the Fox Hollow's Association and he said that would be okay)

· Joyce Moore said she has found out there are approximately 50 impacted landowners and TPWD will mail the invites to the landowners once a final mailing list is obtained.

· The board agreed to provide a sack lunch by either charging a minimum lunch fee and then funding the difference or do a co-funding with some of the sponsors

· The sponsors so far are TPWD, SLWA, UPLSWCD, NRCS(after checking with Dhandy), Native American Seed, and Texas Tech Llano River Field Station. Scott found out yesterday afternoon that the Tex Forest Service will be providing technical support, so we may want to add them as well.

· The workshop will be advertised and promoted through the SLWA's website, the Junction Eagle, a press release, which Scott & Tyson will work on, a Flyer done by TPWD, direct mailings to the impacted landowners.

· The following board members volunteered to help with constructing the best erosion treatments, once they are identified by the experts, Scott, Art, Tom, Rick, & JD. It was also suggested to contact the local boy scouts and Tex Master Naturalists chapters.
· The board voted to recommend that the seed mix be purchased from locally from Native American See, and that any promotional or educational material would inform participants that seed may also be purchased from our local UPLSWCD, which sells seed as a fund raiser.
